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President’s Note
Greetings, Tulsa Area Prime Timers!
Thanks to you for being safe in October. Sure did miss you some of you.

The TAPT events for October we had a nice turnout. 

TAPT trip to Tahlequah was the best. Visited the Cherokee museums followed with lunch at our 
hosts Jim and Dale's house.

We did have Game Night on October 24 with 5 players. Thanks for being there.

We had lunch bunch on October 16.  4 members had time to visit.
We had Dineout at Seigi's October 8. 8 member for mini Octoberfest.

Jim got us to the movies about War with Grampa. 6 members enjoyed time together.

Just because we can not all see each other in person, we all have a phone. Send a selfie to each 
other so we do not forget who you are.

Remember our monthly events. You could put events in your phones. It will call you.

No member has been sick. 

See you at our next meeting on November 10. The The Equality Center is now open.

Hug a Prime Timer today!
Love, John Madigan

Military to English Dictionary
Crumb catcher: month
Five sided puzzle palace: the Pentagon
Flight suit insert: pilot
Football bat: an odd way of doing something
Fruit salad: ribbons and medals worn on a uniform
Geardo: a soldier who obsesses about gear
Gofasters: sneakers
Oxygen thief: someone who talks to much

Military.com

Happy Birthday!
Omer Cowen    November 2
Tom Farus         November 22
John Horky        November 27



TULSA AREA PRIME TIMERS MONTHLY MEETING October 13, 2020
The meeting was called to order by President John Madigan at 7:12 p.m

The mission statement was read

8 members were present. We have one new member.

The minutes of the September meeting were read by the Secretary Norman Henley. Bob Rice   moved to accept the 
minutes as read, Jim MacCatain seconded. Motion passed.

Treasurer Bob Glahn gave the financial report. Chuck Cagle moved to accept the report, Jim MacCatain seconded. Motion 
passed.

John Madigan made the activities report for November. Norman Henley moved to accept the report, Jim MacCatain 
seconded. Motion passed.

Old business, Revisited the TAPT trip to Tahlequah. October 17 meeting at Applebee's parking lot on Yale at 9:30am with 8
members going. 

New business, It was reported that Steven Dubois has the website updated. 

Bob Glahn moved to reimburse Chuck for the expense of $185.48 for meat for the TAPT annual picnic. Norman Henley 
seconded, Motion passed.

A motion was made by Bob Blum to move the monthly breakfast to the first Friday of the month at 9:30, to be held at the 
Brookside Diner, beginning in December. Seconded by Norman Henley. Motion passed.

Jim MacCatain moved, to alternate the breakfast between the Brookside Diner and the Silver Skillet beginning in 
December. Chuck Cagle seconded. Motion passed. 

Chuck Cagle moved to have the Christmas party at Chuck's home. With social hour starting at 5:00, and dinner at 7:00 on 
December 19th. seconded by Jim MacCatain, Motion passed.

Food list will be sent out by December 1 2020.

Norman Henley moved to play Dirty Santa with participation voluntary with $15.00 limit. Jim MacCatain seconded. Motion 
passed.

The birthday boys for this month are: Wesley, Toby, Jim McClure

There were no suggestions or bright ideas.

Refreshments were provided by John Madigan. 

Bob Blum and Jeff volunteered to provide them on November 10 2020.

Bob Glahn moved for adjournment. Jim MacCatain seconded. Motion carried

Meeting adjourned at 8:09 p.m..

Secretary Norman Henley

Want to Make a Difference?
I want to thank the Prime Timers who took our trip to Tahlequah to visit Jim and Dale. They were 
our host to the tour of the Cherokee museums and treated us to a mini Octoberfest. Thanks Ralph 
for you cooking skills of cake and baked apples. What great event to get Prime Timers out of town 
to enjoy commodore and history lesson. Thanks Jim and Dale for being our host.
As you read in the minutes of the October meeting, the TAPT Christmas Party has been set.
Thanks to Chuck Cagle for opening his house for the event.
Food list will be out December 1 2020.
Thank you all for being Prime Timers. Your editor John Madigan



Trip to Tahlequah visited Cherokee Court House

My three year old great-grandson and I 
spent the day reading, watering flowers, and
baking cookies. As he sat on a stool in front 
of the oven waiting for the cookies, he 
turned to me with a sense of excitement and
announced, “This is the greatest day of my 
life!”

Nancy Wright

He Gave Her A Lift
My mom uses a wheelchair. Our city has 
buses with wheelchair lifts, but they slow 
things down and drivers don't like that. They
often say, “the lift is broken.” One day, Mom 
was waiting at the bus stop while a man 
snored on the nearby bench. But when the 
driver mad his lame excuse, the man on the 
bench awoke and yelled at the driver for his 
heartlessness toward this old disabled lady. 
Ashamed, the driver “miraculously” 
discovered that the lift worked after all. My 
mom got on the bus, and the guy on the 
bench went back to sleep.

Ray Martin

The Long and Short of It
I am an 84 year old gentleman who stands
five feet four inches tall, from the 
basketball crazy state of Indiana. 
Recently, my wife and I were having 
dinner at a local restaurant. Our waiter 
was a young man, around six foot eight. 
Naturally, I asked him if played basketball.
He looked down at me, replied, “Yes, I 
do,” and then asked me if I played 
minature golf.

Paul Kinghorn

My 85 year old grandfather was rushed to the 
hospital with possible concussion. The doctor 
asked him a series of questions:
“Do you know where you are?'
“I'm at Rex hospital.”
“What city are you in?”
“Raleigh”
“Do you know who I am?'
“Dr. Hamilton.”
My grandfather then turned to the nurse and 
said, “I hope he doesn't ask me any more 
questions.”
“Why?” she asked.
“Because all of those answers were on his 
badge.” 

Webb Smith



 TAPT

ServiceService
DirectoryDirectory

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS ABOVE!!!!
You may be asking yourself, “Who can become a sponsor and how I 
would 
Do that?”  A sponsor is one who submits their business card or 
advertisement (2” X 2 1/2”) along with a $50.00 donation to TAPT a
year.  Their card would appear each month in our newsletter and on
our website. If you are interested in becoming a sponsor or would 
like more information, please contact Jim Houk at 7153 NW 16th 
Street, Bethany, OK 73008, phone: (405) 603-8997 or email: 
Jimhouk@cox.net. 



A TAPT November 2020
Sunday       Monday          Tuesday         Wednesday   Thursday      Friday             Saturday

1 2 3 4 5 6 7

8 9 10

TAPT 
monthly 
meeting
at Equality 
Center
621 E. 4th 
Street, Tulsa,
OK.
time 7pm

11 12
TAPT Dine 
Out
at Mom's 
Family Diner
52 and Yale
time 7pm

13 14

Game Night
at John 
Madigan
time 7pm

15 16 17

TAPT Movie
night
at venue 
picked
time set

18 19 20
TAPT Lunch
bunch
at  Pancho's
3420 E 11th
St
time 1pm

21

22 23 24 25 26 27 28

Breakfast has 
moved to 
December 4

29 30



Can Do's for November 2020
Sunday       Monday          Tuesday         Wednesday   Thursday      Friday             Saturday

1 2 3
SAGE group
at The 
Equality 
Center
time 10am 
free

4 5 6 7

Tulsa 
Symphony 
“The Titan”  
At PAC 
Chapman 
Theater
Time 7;30pm

8 9 10

SAGE group
at The 
Equality 
Center
time 10am 
free

11 12 13 14

15 16 17

SAGE group
at The 
Equality 
Center
time 10am 
free

18 19 20
 

21

22 23 24

SAGE group
at The 
Equality 
Center
time 10am 
free

25 26 27 28

29

 

30



Color Guide:  TAPT GROUP EVENT  

TAPT trip to Tahlequah at our host home of Jim and Dale

TULSA AREA PRIME TIMERS
P.O. Box 9224

Tulsa OK 74157

Information: (918) 592-0088 or e-mail at stevendubois@cox.net
TAPT Website:   www.tulsaareaprimetimers.com
READ Worldwide Prime Times ONLINE AT WWW.PRIMETIMERSWW.ORG

TAPT’S BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2019-2021

President                 John Madigan       Secretary                Norman Henley
Vice President        Chuck Cagle Member-at-Large   
Treasurer                Bob Glahn     Member-at-Large   Bob Rice

                                    Appointed Positions

Activities      John Madigan Membership          John Madigan
News Editor  John Madigan         Webmaster-Liaison Steven Dubois

Prime News is published monthly

mailto:stevendubois@cox.net
http://WWW.PRIMETIMERSWW.ORG/
http://www.tulsaareaprimetimers.com/
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